

LIBERTY GROVE ROCKS

Featured Business:

Farm Studio Rag Rugs

12643 State Hwy 42, Ellison Bay, WI 54210 920-854-6763

Important Dates:

Town Board Meeting – June 15 @ 7pm
Plan Commission mtg –June 22 @ 7pm
Sister Bay/Liberty Grove Electronic
Recycling and paper shredding – June 18th, 9am to 1pm
Olde Ellison Bay Days – June 24, 25, 26th
Town Board Meeting – July 6 @ 7pm
Operator License Renewals need to be applied for by
June 14, 2016
Town Hall closed – July 4, 2016

If you know of someone who is in need of any kind of assistance from the county or a countywide volunteer, such as food, medical, home heating or possible emergency monetary assistance; please call the Department of Human Services @ 920-746-7155

Remember that a delicious lunch is provided by

The Senior Resource Center

at the Liberty Grove Town Hall on Monday,
Wednesday and Friday
every week, except on Holidays.
Come and have lunch with us!
Call 888-743-7844 the first time.

Watch Town Board meetings on YouTube. Go to www.libertygrove.org and click on View on YouTube.

Have a safe and happy 4th of July!

ELECTRONIC RECYCLING & PAPER SHREDDING DAY!

On June 18th at the Liberty Grove Town Hall residents of Liberty Grove and Sister Bay may bring in electronics and household appliances they no longer use. There is a fee for televisions, monitors and units containing Freon ranging from \$5 to \$30 dollars. (See web site for listing) At the same time there will be a document shredder here to shred sensitive documents. There is a 5 banker box limit per household/business. Come in between 9:00am and 1:00pm. (Early dropoffs will not be allowed.)



2016 Nor-Door Little League Ellison Bay Dates

6:00 pm unless otherwise notified

June 10 – Ellison Bay @ Egg Harbor

June 13 – Ellison Bay @ Sister Bay

June 17 – Sister Bay @ Ellison Bay

June 26 – All-Star Game @ 1pm Host to be determined

From Your Chairman

Northeast has finished the 2016 road paving projects. The Town was able to pave more miles than originally planned due to lower asphalt cost. If the Town can keep to the planned number of miles to be addressed according to the five year rolling plan, we should be able to close the gap on needed road maintenance. Administrator Kalms presented the Public Works Committee and Town Board with a projection of the results of the continued effort to catch up with maintenance. It is available at the Town Office.

Scott Construction will begin chip sealing after the Fourth of July. Residents of those roads will be contacted by mail. Chip Sealing extends the life of a road by five to seven years.

A focus group is considering possible options for the Community Center building in Ellison Bay. Major maintenance is needed and group is discussing various alternatives.

The town Board passed a resolution supporting Door County Broadband effort to secure a grant for continued construction of towers. WPS has a grant program to extend broadband service to rural areas. Economic Development and the Town Board has recognized the importance of providing adequate service to underserved areas within the Town.

Economic Development is working on putting together a group to head the possible charrette for the Town in conjunction with UW Extension. The group would address the application process. It is anticipated the group would begin in late fall, early winter.

Responsibilities of your Town Board

John Lowry - Chairman

The buck stops here!

Nancy Goss

Finance (Chair),

Plan Commission (Chair)

Personnel

Health-Safety and Welfare

Fire Board

Gary Farber

Parks & Property (Chair)

Highway

Personnel

Health-Safety and Welfare

IT Committee

Ellison Bay Harbor Sub-committee

Lou Covotsos

Parks & Property

Finance

Personnel

Ellison Bay Harbor Sub-committee

Health-Safety and Welfare

Library Board

Fire Board

Hugh Mulliken

Finance

Personnel

Health-Safety and Welfare

Sister Bay Utilities

Fire Board

Ellison Bay Harbor Sub-committee

Community Center Sub-committee

From your Administrator: Bud Kalms

- 1). The work is proceeding on the storm water pipe replacement on Cedar Shore road. The first sections of the old pipe that were unearthed showed holes where rust had eaten the metal away. When completed the standing water that had been an issue along the road should not be a factor, as the water will be channeled to a rain garden, filtered, then out to the bay.
- 2). Questions have been asked about the progress of improving our Town roads as a result of the levy override a couple years ago. This is reflected in the road rating exercise that is done during the fall of the odd numbered years, which is then turned over to the Wisconsin Department of Transportation. In comparing the ratings of 2009 vs. 2015, we see a significant drop in roads that are rated 2, 3, and 4 (the roads that are in the best shape are given a "10" rating). These lower rated roads formerly comprised about 21% of all Town roads. The current rating shows they now comprise about 7% of the total. The roads will be scored again in the fall of 2017. The graph depicting this information was distributed at a previous Town Board meeting, and can be viewed in the Town office.